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TO ALL PARTIES:  

On July 13, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

issued Order 06, Final Order Approving Settlement Agreement, in this docket. Pursuant to 

Paragraph 71 of the Final Order, the Commission must determine whether Microsoft Corporation 

(Microsoft) is in compliance with sections 4.9.1 and 4.9.2, pertaining to the acquisition of 

renewable energy, of the special contract included in the settlement agreement. If the 

Commission finds Microsoft in compliance, the Commission’s Secretary will be authorized to 

issue a letter confirming compliance. 

The matter of Microsoft’s compliance with sections 4.9.1 and 4.9.2 for 2019 came before the 

Commission on its regularly scheduled Open Meeting on August 8, 2019. 

At the Commission’s August 8, 2019, Open Meeting, Commission staff (Staff) informed the 

Commission that Microsoft had complied with sections 4.9.1 and 4.9.2 for 2019 and 

recommended that the Commission authorize the Executive Director and Secretary to issue a 

letter confirming Microsoft’s compliance. No other party made a recommendation. 

The Commission authorized the Executive Director and Secretary to issue a letter finding that 

Microsoft has complied with sections 4.9.1 and 4.9.2 for 2019. 

This letter, therefore, confirms that Microsoft has complied with sections 4.9.1 and 4.9.2 for 

2019. 

 

 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary 


